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DREAMSCAPE PLOT BREAK DOWN:

DOOR 1 = PINK CLOUDS (DREAMER BOY FALLS DOWN ENDLESSLY)

DOOR 2 = UNDERWATER (DREAMER BOY SEES A MERMAID. SHE SHOWS 
HIM A TREASURE CHEST WITH A METALLIC ROSE IN IT. DREAMER BOY 
TAKES IT AND THE MERMAID POINTS IT TO HIS NEXT LOCATION.)

DOOR 3 = CASTLE TOP (DARK GREEN NIGHT SKY W/ FULL MOON) 
(DREAMER BOY GETS HEART KEY FROM DREAM GIRL AFTER GIVING HER 
THE METALLIC ROSE.)

DOOR 4 = KITCHEN COUNTER TOP (A BAKER PUTS MILK & COOKIES ON 
THE COUNTER TOP. DREAMER BOY FINDS PINK TEDDY BEAR.)

DOOR 5 = MAGICAL LANDSCAPE W/ DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS (DREAMER 
BOY GIVES TEDDY BEAR TO DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS. IN RETURN 
DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS GIVES DREAMER BOY A “DREAM” SNOW GLOBE 
THAT SHOWS A BED. HE SEES A “GOODNIGHT” PILLOW AND RUNS OVER 
TO HUG IT.)

_____________________________________________________________

CHARACTERS:

DREAMER BOY = SON

MERMAID = MOM

DREAM GIRL = GIRL FROM SCHOOL

COOKIE BAKER = DAD

DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS = LITTLE SISTER

_____________________________________________________________

INT. DREAMER BOY’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Small bed with one square window next to it. Blue night sky 
with white crescent moon and two diamond stars.

DREAMER BOY awakens and notices the crescent moon and stars 
twinkling outside. He rubs his eyes and notices his brown 
DOOR 1 open, with a pink light shining out from it.

DREAMER BOY gets up out of his bed and goes to his DOOR 1. He 
tries to cover his eyes from the bright light, as he walks 
into the room.
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EXT. PINK CLOUD ATMOSPHERE - DAY

Soft pink clouds surround the endless pink sky.

Surprised DREAMER BOY hangs from his golden doorknob. He 
notices his DOOR 1 with an arrow pointing down. DREAMER BOY 
looses his grip and let’s go of the doorknob.

DREAMER BOY falls down endlessly for a while. The soft pink 
clouds begin to disappear and a white square platform begins 
to appear. 

DOOR 2 appears in the middle and opens up. DREAMER BOY sees 
this and shields himself with his arms. He passes through the 
door and a bright blue sea shows up.

SPLASH!

EXT. UNDERWATER - DAY

Fish are seen swimming and seaweed flows in the water. 

DREAMER BOY holds his breath as he looks around his colorful 
new location. A large figure swims toward him and reveals to 
be a MERMAID. DREAMER BOY is surprised to see the happy 
aquatic creature. MERMAID touches DREAMER BOY’S head forming 
a bubble around it. DREAMER BOY is excited as he can now 
breathe underwater with ease. 

MERMAID grabs DREAMER BOY’S hand and they swim towards a 
hidden treasure chest. MERMAID and DREAMER BOY open the 
treasure chest. It reveals shiny gold coins and a metallic 
rose. DREAMER BOY takes the metallic rose and MERMAID points 
to him DOOR 3. 

DREAMER BOY swims over to the door and waves goodbye to 
MERMAID. MERMAID returns the gesture and swims away. DREAMER 
BOY opens the door and swims in.

INT. DARK HALLWAY - NIGHT

Couple of torches is seen hanging on the wall. 

A wave of water flows out an the door closes. DREAMER BOY 
lands on the ground. He shakes himself off and stands up with 
the metallic rose. He notices an opening up ahead. He runs to 
it and goes outside.
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EXT. CASTLE TOP - NIGHT

Dark green sky with pale full moon and clouds. A nice breeze 
flows in the air. 

DREAMER BOY notices DOOR 4 straight ahead. He goes over to it 
and tries to open it, but it’s locked. He turns around and 
notices DREAM GIRL crying on the ledge. DREAMER BOY looks sad 
and walks toward the girl. 

He taps DREAM GIRL on her shoulder and she turns around. 
DREAMER BOY presents the metallic rose to the girl. DREAM 
GIRL stops crying and takes the pretty rose. She loves it and 
hugs DREAMER BOY.

In return, DREAM GIRL gives DREAMER BOY a heart key and 
points to DOOR 4. DREAMER BOY unlocks the door and waves 
goodbye to DREAM GIRL. DREAM GIRL returns the nice gesture as 
he exits.

INT. KITCHEN - NIGHT

Large kitchen counter top. 

DREAMER BOY enters in from a faucet and swings down from it. 
He sees a COOKIE BAKER place a large plate of cookies and a 
glass of milk down on the kitchen counter. DREAMER BOY 
excitedly runs to the sweet dessert.

As DREAMER BOY races to the plate of cookies he accidentally 
trips on a pink teddy bear. He picks up the stuffed animal 
and continues his race towards the cookies and milk. He 
finally reaches his destination and takes a bite out of a 
cookie.

DREAMER BOY sits down and takes a break to finish his snack. 
He notices DOOR 5 on the other side of the counter. Still 
holding onto the pink teddy bear, DREAMER BOY runs again to 
the next door. He finally reaches the door and exits the 
kitchen. 

EXT. MAGICAL LANDSCAPE - NIGHT & DAY

Large crescent moon and sun are seen glowing next to each 
other in the background.

DREAMER BOY enters and notices DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS w/ her 
unicorn staring at the beautiful background. The two turn 
around and face DREAMER BOY.

DREAMER BOY looks at the pink teddy bear and back at DREAM 
UNICORN PRINCESS. 
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Assuming the stuffed animal is hers, DREAMER BOY happily 
gives it to her. The young princess excitedly takes the teddy 
bear and hugs it.

In return for his kind act, DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS magically 
forms a “DREAM” snow globe that shows a bed. DREAMER BOY 
takes the snow globe. The unicorn magically forms a giant 
“GOODNIGHT” pillow behind DREAMER BOY. DREAMER BOY happily 
looks at it and back at the young princess. 

DREAM UNICORN PRINCESS gives a thumbs up to DREAMER BOY, 
signaling him to go to the giant pillow. DREAMER BOY 
excitedly runs to the pillow with the snow globe in his hand. 
He hugs it tight causing pillow feathers to pop out and cover 
the whole scene. 

INT. DREAMER BOY’S BEDROOM - NIGHT

Small bed with a night stand and lamp turned on next to it. 
Closed window on the wall. Room decorated with basketball 
poster, toys, accessories, and closet door.

SON wakes up knocking down a glass of water on his night 
stand. Hearing the noise MOM and DAD enters in to check on 
SON. DAD notices the mess, leaves, and comes back with 
cleaning supplies.

LITTLE SISTER enters in and notices her unicorn toy on the 
ground next to her brother’s bed. She picks it up and scolds 
him. LITTLE SISTER sticks her tongue out at her bigger 
brother and leaves the room.

DAD cleans up the mess and leaves the room. MOM walks over to 
the bed and kisses SON on the head. Returning to the door, 
MOM clicks the light switch off next to it. She exits, 
leaving SON alone in his room again.

SON looks at his normal closet door that is closed and 
without any numbers on it. He smiles, covers himself back up 
with his sheets and goes back to sleep.

Fades to black and onto the next day...

EXT. SCHOOL ENTRANCE - DAY

Bright day with green trees and grass.

Holding a notebook and carrying his backpack, SON walks with 
the other kids to school. He accidentally falls on the 
ground, dropping his notebook. The notebook opens and shows 
doodles of shooting stars and other drawings.
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As he gather’s himself up from the ground, GIRL FROM SCHOOL 
puts her hand on the “DREAMSCAPE” notebook and closes it. She 
picks it up and gives it to SON. SON smiles at GIRL FROM 
SCHOOL as both of their hands touch the notebook. SON lifts 
himself up still holding his notebook and finally takes it 
from GIRL FROM SCHOOL. They both smile and walk together to 
school.

THE END.
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